
Incline  roundabout  lanes  to
be altered
The Nevada Department of Transportation will reduce Highway 28
eastbound entering the Incline Village roundabout from two to
one lane in an effort to enhance safety.

Currently, two travel lanes are in place on Highway 28 east
entering the roundabout intersection with Mount Rose Highway.
Beginning July 14, temporary pavement markings will be placed
to  reduce  the  eastbound  highway  to  one  lane.  The  traffic
configuration will be evaluated and, if effective, could be
delineated with permanent roadway striping in the future.

“Traffic  roundabouts  such  as  this  can  be  instrumental  in
reducing  severe  crashes  and  helping  keep  traffic  flowing
through an intersection,” NDOT District Engineer Thor Dyson
said  in  a  statement.  “But,  we  continue  to  see  signs  of
speeding or unsafe merging into the roundabout. Traffic safety
and mobility are our top priorities. For safety, the reduced
lanes will be tested as a way to slow speeds and help keep
drivers in the roundabout safe and mobile.”

NDOT, in partnership with the Tahoe Transportation District,
constructed the $2.4 million roundabout in 2012.
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